COUNCIL MINUTES:  Sunday, 11-25-18 at 11:30 pm
Present:  Theresa Gale, Sandy Gillen, Ken Katzen, Don Link, Claire Matheny, Rick Miller, Matt Norvell, Al Sadilek, Anne Yenchko, and Kathy Marshall
Guest Present:  Bonnie Orrison
Absent:  Marty Downie, Dale Fixsen, and Margie Morales
AGENDA:

Don led the opening prayer.

Appreciation/Recognitions were voiced.

Rick provided the jest.
Minutes:
MOTION was made and approved to accept the Council Minutes for October 28, 2018.
Minutes for the Executive Meeting on September 18, 2018 were accepted (motion not necessary.)
Annual Meeting Sunday December 2, 11:45 am, with pot luck lunch after church service:
Council is reminded that their responsibilities include set up, clean up, and providing beverages.  Attendees will provide the side dishes as their pot luck contribution, Don L and Theresa will get a ham and sandwich trays, and Matt will get the ice.  The Annual Meeting will need to conclude by 1:00 so people can have time to attend the Memorial Service for Sam Nissen at the First Presbyterian Church at 3:30.  Since the luncheon after the Memorial Service will be at KC, Matt, Ken, and Don agreed to set up tables for it at 9 am. 

Theresa reviewed the draft Agenda with Council:

--Welcome and KC Community Appreciations by Theresa. 
– Affirm new Members
– Council Ballot and Voting – Bob Engelbach
– Financial Report – Dale
– HRLT update on Prevention Policies and Procedures – Anne
– Safe Church update – Don B
– Enabling Minster Report – Claire
– 2019 Council announced

Reports will be given as follows:

Dale Fixsen on Finance

Anne Yenchko on Prevention Policies and Procedures

Don Benson on the Safe Church Policy update

Note was made that ALL of the current 61 Members as well as the 7 new 2019 Members are eligible to vote for the 2019 Council.  Bob Engelbach for the Nominating Committee will conduct the election and report on the result of the vote at its conclusion.

KC has 7 new Members.  Discussion on the language for their acceptance—the By-Laws say they are to be “Approved” but Council agreed they wish to say “Affirmed and Approved.”  A proposed amendment to the By-Laws was placed in the Parking Lot for future discussion and action; however, it was agreed to go ahead and use the proposed additional phrase “...and Affirmed...”  in the Motion.

MOTION was made and approved to affirm and approve the 7 new Members:  Eric Booker, Stacy Booker, Juls Gilliam, Vanessa Deutschmann, Claire Matheny, Adam Noyce, and Pat Wieczynski.
Retreat Update:
Claire reported 70 people attended the Annual Retreat this year.  The Retreat Committee has received from several attendees their informal positive feedback on the event and are considering doing a formal evaluation. Claire commended the Retreat Team for a successful experience, Margie for her assistance as Registrar, and Don and Elaine for providing the food for the day.  Discussion was held on whether or not to go back to St. Anthony's Shrine next year, and whether or not the retreat should stay with the second Saturday to avoid the activities of an election year, even though elections happen only every other year.  Claire agreed to contact the Shrine to determine the availability, and report back to Council.

Finance Leadership Team:
Don L reported for Dale, who was out of town.  He provided and reviewed the Treasurer's Report for 2018 through October.  The FLT has projected 2018 will end with a considerable profit due primarily to a banner year for rentals, and Offering contributions considerably exceeding budget.  Don presented a preliminary budget for 2019, which currently shows a deficit due to expenses related to the 50th anniversary celebration, and our EM moving to full-time.  To address this projected deficit, the FLT recommended that 1) they work with Leadership Teams to try to reduce 2019 budgeted expenses, and 2) we use carryover profits from 2018 to help balance the 2019 budget.  Council informally concurred with this plan.  An updated 2019 budget will be presented to Council at its December meeting for approval as our 2019 Interim Budget.  Early next year, the budget will be updated one last time and approved by Council as our Final 2019 Budget.  Don presented historical financial data to help put our 2019 budget in context and to assess its sustainability.    

SAFE Church Report:
On November 4th, Marc Anderson, Genny LaPorte and Don Benson went to a meeting at Grace Community Church in Fulton to hear Homeland Security officials talk about Safe Church recommendations.  Much of the information was a repeat of what Frank Turban, Genny LaPorte, Pastor Claire and Don heard from a Howard County Police representative who toured KC with us a few weeks ago. The main difference was this meeting also touched on cyber security and keeping a church’s email and website safe.

Homeland Security offered to do a walkthrough of any church to assess safety measures. We might do that sometime after the new year.

Since that meeting, the team has discussed forming a task group that would compile information, hold a KC-wide seminar and recommend improvements. That, also, would happen after the holidays.
Worship Leadership Team:

Carol Lobell is not rejoining the team next year, and there will be a re-allocation of her duties as the team re-structures.  Musicians for Sunday worship will now be scheduled by Claire, and she will have a report after her meeting this coming week.  Plans for the Advent season are underway already. Suggestion has been made to have a Song Leader for Sunday worship, and WLT will discuss how and if this is to be accomplished, and report back to Council.  The good news is that WLT has 2 new Members this year:  Jean Link, and Eric Booker.  Ken requested that WLT make it known to the Worship Task Groups that they will need to let him know ahead of time if they would like him to provide bulletin art for any given Sunday.

Human Resources Leadership Team:
In response to the October Council’s request, Anne Y. introduced the Prevention Policy Procedures, which will go into effect upon their approval. She described the sections which begin with reporting of abuse, harassment, cyberbullying to the Enabling Minister, Council President and/or Human Resources Chair. The filing of a complaint and investigative processes were briefly reviewed with Council along with the revision of the Disciplinary Action section which contains the communication links to be followed upon a finding of “founded allegations.”  A question of training about this policy with volunteers and employees, which will occur twice/year and will be mandatory, is directly addressed in the policy itself. Anne also noted that an incident report was created so that physical and other harm to children and youth could be documented and would be a record for safety and insurance purposes. It was recommended that the Prevention Policy and Procedures be uploaded to the website where it might be available as a model for other church groups.
A MOTION was made and approved to accept the Prevention Procedures as outlined in the Prevention Policy and Procedures Statement, including the amended Section D.  Approval was received from the Council with one abstention.
The HRLT for 2019 will consist of Martha Lohaus, Bea Luzier, Mary Jane Okan, Marty Downie, and Anne Yenchko upon their approval by the 2019 Council in January.
Spiritual Enrichment Leadership Team:

The role of SELT in the community will be discerned in 2019 by SELT and Claire, the Youth Education Committee, and the community.  Rick and Claire met to discuss spiritual enrichment activities for 2019 and how they will be integrated into the Jubilee Celebration.  Claire is planning on offering a series of sessions on Call to Commitment commencing mid-January, which SELT heartily endorses.  Rick will not be returning to Council in 2019 and a new liason or Council member for SELT must be found.  

Community Life Leadership Team:

Ken reported for Margie.  CLLT will be revising the KC informational booklets, hoping to further clarify  for newcomers who does what at KC, particularly as to which duties are required of Council, and which of the Leadership Teams.  Matt Norvell has agreed to work with Ken.  CLLT are also working on providing more onboarding information for newcomers, and new Members.  Under consideration are coffee gatherings and pairing a new person with a more experienced person to ease the transition. Ken noted that Ellen Leiserson and Bea Luzier are currently handling these duties themselves.
Enabling Minister's Report:

Having been at KC since July, Claire reports she is nearing completion of her onboarding process with HR and feeling good about it.  She has attended most leadership team meetings and is looking forward to a meeting of the Callers.  What remains are a meeting with Building and Grounds LT, and a meeting with the leaders of the youth and children's programs.  She has joined the Tuesday book club and was a featured speaker at this year's interfaith Thanksgiving service at St. Francis of Assisi Church in Fulton.  She looks forward to continuing the Inward/Outward spiritual growth KC has begun, especially as it pertains to the Jubilee opportunities as KC prepares for the 50th anniversary celebrations.  

Parking Lot:
1
Claire will contact St. Anthony's Shrine re: 2019 Retreat date

2
Bonnie O will report on the Rolling Ridge contract requirements.

3
Dale will provide the 2019 Interim Budget.

4
Worship LT will respond to the suggested use of Song Leaders in Sunday worship.

5
By-laws to be amended to state Members are “approved and affirmed.”
Theresa will initiate a Doodle poll online to determine the best date for the December Council meeting.  [Poll results below.]
The process of the Council meeting was reviewed, and Don L offered the closing prayer.

Dates to Remember:
Annual Meeting – December 2, 2018

Next Council meeting – Thursday, December 20 at 7 pm at KC
        (reports due December 17)

Executive Meeting – TBD
Assignments for Next Meeting:
Facilitator – ______


Chaplain – ________

Jest – 
______


Timekeeper – _______

Process Observer – _____
Parking Lot – Anne Yenchko
